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Revised Albany school budget deserves approval 

 


First published: Tuesday, June 13, 2006 
I concur with James Ward (letter, June 4) when he says: "It is the responsibility of the school board to educate the voter on what is at issue (with regard to the Albany school budget)." 

Toward that end, at its last meeting, the board made revisions on and approved a comprehensive newsletter, which will be sent to each of the 48,000 family households in the city of Albany, explaining the details of the budget proposal. 

It is my firm belief that the board of education is engaged in a critical endeavor to alter the academic destiny of the student population of Albany for the better. To win this battle, your help is needed. 

For the first time in history, the board is proposing a revised budget which is lower than the state-mandated contingency budget that would be forced upon the citizens of Albany if they fail to approve the board's proposal on June 20. 

The revised budget also has the advantages of avoiding the restrictions that would be placed on the district by a state-mandated contingency budget. Some of the freedoms and flexibilities that the district will lose if the budget fails to pass include being able: 

1. To allow the community to use the school facilities for programs and events free of charge; 2. To purchase student supplies; and 3. To purchase equipment to support the educational programs. 

If you subtract the 3.57 percent of this year's budget increase over last year's that is attributed to charter school costs, the increase is this year's budget is only 3.52 percent, which is well below the 6.3 percent average increase in school budgets across the state this year. 

More significant is the fact that by supporting the revised budget, voters will be supporting a well-thought-out, goal-driven plan that both strengthens the educational mission while making every effort to minimize the increase in taxes. Passage of the budget will enable the community to continue to move forward on a comprehensive educational agenda that will do this city proud. 

For these reasons I am respectively requesting your approval of the sound budget that has been proposed for the Albany school system. Please vote YES for the school budget Tuesday, June 20. 

EDWARD H. BROWN, JR. 

President 

Albany School Board 

Edbrown4schoolbd@aol.com 
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